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Newsletter Deadlines 2024 
February 21 

March 20 

Colleen – dry.fork@sasktel.net 

 

 

Drop-In-Centre  

Happenings 

• Bridge every Monday @ 1:00pm 
 

• Pool on Tuesday evenings @ 7:00pm 
 

• Games Afternoon every Thursday 
starting @ 1:00pm 

 
 

 

• Feb. 14 - Director’s Meeting – 1:00pm 
 

• Feb. 15 – Open Mic Concert – 7:30pm 
 

 

• Feb. 18 – Potluck Dinner – 1:00pm 
 

• Feb. 22 – Bingo - 7pm 
 

• March 13 – Drop-In-Centre Annual 
Meeting – 1:00pm 

 

Coffee is on every weekday morning and 
Tues., Wed., and Fri. afternoons 

Everyone Welcome! 

Town of Rockglen 

2024 WATER AND SEWER 
 

PAY YOUR 2024 WATER AND SEWER BEFORE  
FEBURARY 29, 2024 AND SAVE 10% 

 

The 2024 water and sewer discount cost is $920.40 per residence. 

REMEMBER the allotment for 2024 is 6000 gallons/month,  

any overages will be billed at the end of the year. 

 

 

Drop-In-Centre 
Director’s Meeting 

February 14th @ 1:00pm 

The Annual Meeting of the Membership 

will be held on  

Wednesday, March 13th at 1:00pm. 

Anyone with an interest in the  
Centre is invited to attend. 

 

mailto:dry.fork@sasktel.net


 
 

Happy Family Day! 
 

We will be closed 
Monday February 19th, 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Where to Find Year to Date Interest 
It’s that time of year for most of us to gather information for income tax reporting! When 
looking for your Year to Date Interest Paid on loans, look at your December 31st account 
statement. A sample account statement is shown below where you can find this information! 

 
Agricultural Producer’s Farm Plans 

Please call or stop by to pick up a worksheet to complete your Farm Plan 
for the current year.  The best time to update your financial information 
is at the beginning of your fiscal year.  We will be making a draw for a 
$100 cash prize from all updated financial statements we receive on or 
before February 1, 2024.  An updated financial statement is required to 
review new loan applications and to renew operating Lines of Credit or 
Quick Loans. 

 
Registered Retirement Savings Plan - RRSP  

Plan for your future now, and invest in an RRSP!  Whether you are 
looking for the tax savings advantage, or planning for retirement, we have 
fixed or variable plans available where your principal and interest are 
unconditionally guaranteed.  You can make annual or even monthly 
contributions to make it easier for you to get started.  Your RRSP dollars 
are completely tax sheltered as long as they remain in the fund.  The 
contribution deadline for the 2023 tax year is February 29, 2024.  For all your RRSP needs, 
please ask for Candice, our Deposit Specialist. 

 
Collabria Credit Card Online Access 

 
Collabria will be moving away from the ‘My Card Info’ site and onto a different platform 
called Collabria Cardwise. 
 
If you would like access to your Collabria Credit Cards 
Online, please go to the new site. 
https://www.collabriacreditcards.ca/affiliate_rockglen-
killdeer-credit-union 
 
If you have any questions about setting up access to the 
new site, please give us a call! 

 
 

 Business Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
P: 306-476-2244       F: 306-476-2025       TF: 1-888-476-RKCU (7528) 

E-mail: info@rkcu.ca 
www.rockglenkilldeercu.ca 

 
 

https://www.collabriacreditcards.ca/affiliate_rockglen-killdeer-credit-union/
https://www.collabriacreditcards.ca/affiliate_rockglen-killdeer-credit-union/
http://www.rockglenkilldeercu.ca/


Rockglen Library Hours 
Call or Text: 306-476-2350 

Tuesday – 10:45am – 4:00pm 

Wednesday – 11:00am – 4:00pm 

Thursday – 11:00am – 4:00pm 

  
  

Hi - Phos Minlic Tubs now back in stock! 

Sweet 20% Protein tubs are still available! 

 
Did you know that we can offer bulk feed at a discounted 

price?! 

Mini totes are available in most mineral products, or if you 
would rather the 25kg bags for easier handling, we can offer 
you a better price on full pallet quantities.  Please give us a 

call or stop in, we’re always happy to help! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rockglen Co-op 

 

Valentine’s Day is just around the corner and the Grocery 
store has that special day covered for all your possible 

sweetheart needs!! 

Candies and Chocolates have made it to the shelves, Peggy 
will have flowers arriving soon and Delaney always has great 
products made ready to cook up!!  Stop in and let us help you 
make this years Valentines Day the best one yet for you and 

your special someone!! 

Once again, our Co-op people along with the help of 
the talented Greg Dandeneau have come up with a 
pretty awesome Telemiracle Fundraiser Donation. 

Make your way to Fife Lake on February 18th, 2024 for 
an afternoon of conversation and bidding  

Together, we can always make a difference!! 
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Simmental Bulls for Sale                                           

Phone or Text  
306-642-8545 

Lorne Kwasnicki 
Scout Lake 

Come and take a look 

 

Groundhog Day 

Friday, February 2 
According to folklore, if it is cloudy 

when a groundhog emerges from 

its burrow on this day, then spring 

will come early; if it is sunny, the 

groundhog will supposedly see its 

shadow and retreat back into its 

burrow, and the winter weather 

will persist for six more weeks. 

Things to think about: 
▪ What if my dog only brings back the 

ball because he thinks I like 
throwing it? 

▪ If poison is past it’s expiry date, is it 

more poisonous or is it no longer 

poisonous? 
▪ Which letter is silent in the word 

“Scent”, the S or the C? 

▪ Do twins ever realize that one of 
them is unplanned? 

▪ Why is the letter w, in English, called 
double u?  Shouldn’t it be called 
double v? 

▪ Maybe oxygen is slowly killing you 
and it just takes 75-100 years to 

fully work. 

▪ Every time you clean something, 

you just make something else dirty. 
▪ The word ‘swims’ upside-down is 

still “swims”. 

▪ Intentionally losing a game of rock, 
paper, scissors is just as hard as 

trying to win. 

▪ 100 years ago everyone owned a 
horse and only the rich had cars.  

Today everyone has cars and only 
the rich own horses. 

▪ If you replace “W” with “T” in 
“What, Where and When, you get 

the answer to each of them. 

▪ Many animals probably need 
glasses, but nobody knows it. 

▪ If you rip a hole in a net, there are 
actually fewer holes in it than there 
were before. 

 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Groundhog
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Spring_(season)
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Winter


Town of Rockglen 

TOWN OFFICE 

Reminder the Town Office and Town Shop will be closed February 19, 2024. 

February Council Meeting Date 

Please note that the February Town Council meeting date has been moved to 
February 21, 2024 

 

 

BUSINESS LICENSES 

Anyone that had a 2023 Business License is required to renew this license for the 

January 1- December 31, calendar year.  If your business will not be in operation in 

2024, please advise the Town Office. 

 

Dog Licenses 

2024 dog licenses are available at the Town Office.  Bylaw No. 1-11 

requires ALL dogs within Town Limits to be licensed.  The annual fee for 

a dog is $10.00. If your dog is un-neutered or un- spade the cost of the 

license is $150.00 per dog until proof of neuter and or spade. 

 

Cat Licenses 

2024 cat licenses are available at the Town Office.  Bylaw No. 2-14 

requires ALL cats within Town limits to be licensed.  The annual fee for 

a cat license are as follows: 

Sterilized Cat License   $10.00 

Non-Sterilized Cat License  $50.00 

Kittens under 6-month License  $10.00 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

WINTER LANDILL HOURS 

Tuesday and Saturday 

1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
 

Please note the error on the January Calendar states that garbage pick-up will be 
January 22 and January 29. This was for December.   

Note: Garbage pick-up will remain on Friday Mornings - January 5, 12, 19, 26.  
 



Town of Rockglen 

SNOW REMOVAL 

When clearing your driveway or walkway, the snow removed should be 
placed on your own personal property and not on the neighboring property 
or Town property, this includes the street, unless you have been given 
permission by the property owner.  Also, we ask that all residents and 
commercial property owners/occupants to clear sidewalks within 24 hours 
of snowfall. 
 

Your Co-operation is greatly appreciated. 

FLUSHING BABY WIPES/ADULT WIPES 
 

Again, we are requesting PLEASE DO NOT FLUSH THESE WIPES!!! 

NOTICE:  It has been brought to the attention of the Town Office that residents are flushing 
Baby Wipes/Adult Wipes and causing issues with in the lift station.  Although these wipes 
claim that they are flushable they are not biodegradable and are filling the basket at the 
landfill.  Council is asking that you DO NOT flush these products down your toilets. 

 
 

Recycling Cardboard 

The Town of Rockglen has recycle bins, for Town use, if you’re renovating or have purchased 
large items in boxes too big to fit in your residential blue bin.  Please call the Office (306) 476-
2144 during regular business hours to make arrangements to place your broke down 
cardboard in these bins. 

 

To the concerned residents of Rockglen regarding the 
Centre Street streetscapes project. 

While the Town understands the concerns of the residents, we are striving to do this project 

with the funding provided with the grants received.  Town Council is working on all options to 

make sure this project is not a tax burden on our residents.  The Town of Rockglen received 

these funds as a grant from Prairies Canada.  The project costs are now substantially more 

than when the original project was placed out for tender 3 years ago.  Council than proceeded 

to revise the design due to the higher costs and to work within the funding.  Council decided 

to narrow the road and sidewalks and add greenspace to cut costs.  Green spaces whether it 

be flowers, garbage cans/and or benches will strive to lift the appeal of the downtown and 

help with economic development to draw people to the community.  We have a large number 

of residents who work hard to bring tourists to the area.  Tourists enjoy communities that 

look pleasant.  As for the parallel and angle parking, council decided to have angle parking on 

the south side of the street as it’s the busiest, and parallel parking on the north side.  In front 

of the Drop-in Centre there will still be disabled parking available, as well as slopped curb 

access.  Currently, the side walk is approximately 12 feet wide.  We are looking at cutting it 

back to save costs.  Adding green space will not only enhance the beauty of our Centre Street, 

it will eliminate concrete which will in turn save money. 

 
 



Town of Rockglen 

                                 

DOGS ON THE LOOSE 

There have been complaints lodged with the town office of dogs running at large.  Please note 
that these animals are to be within the care of their owner at all times when out of their 
yards.   

 

NOTE: Seasonal Trailers 

Residents were asked to have all seasonal trailers/boats off the street by October 15, 2023 to 
make for easier snow removal this winter. Please make sure your seasonal trailers/boats are 
off the streets. Please if you have vehicles on the street that haven’t moved in a while, Snow 
removal is difficult around them.  If they can be moved, we would appreciate it. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

We would like to thank all those that have supported our hall and community, by attending, 
donating or working at our events. We appreciate what everyone does. 

The Annual Hall Board Meeting will be 
Sunday, February 4th, 7pm at 

Killdeer Hall 
Everyone Welcome! 

 
                
 

Check out the Town of Rockglen/R.M. 12 

Website at: 

rockglensk.ca 

or follow us on Facebook 

RockglenTownOffice 

 
 
 

CURB SIDE RECYCLING 

Please have your blue bins out to the 

curb by 7:00 a.m. the day of pick up.  

2024 Schedule      

           February 5th  

           March 4th  

* * EFFECTIVE APRIL 1, 2024, Recycle Collection Day is changing to Friday** 
 

Route changes and relief drivers can result in variability of actual collection time. *  

BE SURE TO HAVE CARTS OUT BY 7 AM* 
 

Killdeer Happenings 
 

Yoga with Sally 
Tuesdays 
10:30am 

 

 

Sunday's: 
Church - 1:00pm 

 
Coffee House  

- 1:00pm 
 



Rockglen Community Rinks Update 
 

Thank you to those that have coming out for our burger nights! The kitchen has always been our 

best fundraiser! 
 

Thank you to the residents of the Rolling Hills Lodge for their donation 

 

Thank you Drew and Taralyn Lamontagne for their donation 

 

 Thank you  to the Rockglen Co-op for sponsoring our student kitchen worker, keeping our kitchen 

stocked, fuel for the zamoboni, and all our other maintenance needs.   
 

Thank you to Rockglen Killdeer Credit Union for sponsoring our student kitchen worker.  

 
 

Join Us! 
Our Rink board is seeking new members 

Our current board has dwindled over the years and we are 

looking to add new members.  Please consider  

joining us.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Rockglen Minor Hockey 
 

We would like to thank all of our sponsors who helped make  
Hockey Day in Rockglen a success! 

• Big Sky  

• Coop 

• Rockglen/Killdeer Credit Union 

• Goose Creek Industries  

• Rockglen Recreation Fundraising Committee 
 
And a big thank you goes out to all the help from volunteers and everyone who showed up to 
cheer on our teams! 

Secretary Wanted!! 
 

The Rink Board is seeking a new 
Secretary for September 2024.  
 
Duties Involve: 

• Preparing Agenda’s 

• Taking Meeting Minutes 

• Newsletter Submissions 

• Posters etc. 
 
Call Megan for more information 
at 306 717 5623 

 

Burger Nights 
 

will continue on Thursday nights 
5:30-7:30 

 
Thank You for your support! 

Download the TEAMUP app (one word) to 
see the latest schedule for the rink. 



ROCKGLEN CURLING UPDATE 
January 12, 13 was our first Bonspiel in Rockglen. Being the 

coldest nights of our lives, with temperature plummeting to a 

crazy -50ish, all 7 teams showed up and played well.  Congratulations “We swept 

with your husbands”, team (Glentworth), they won first.  Weisgerbers won 

second, and Kirby won third.  Thank you everyone who dared to come out in 

that fridged weather and curl and help out. 

 

NEXT BONSPIEL DATE: February 9-10     
entry deadline Feb 7  

contact Arliss or Kendra to enter a team 

 

 

FREE, FRIDAY, FUN, FAMILY & FRIENDS CURLING!! 
 

Once a month we are having an open curling rink to anyone and all 

people that may be interested in curling.  Families, friends, 

singles, couples are all welcome.  Brooms and sliders 

provided. 7pm start and the rink kitchen will be open.   

(Bring clean shoes please) 

 

FFFFF Curling Dates are:  January 26, February 16, and March 1. 

Rsvp Arliss the Wednesday before 306-476-7290(Text / call) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Gift Card Draw 

Rockglen Curling Club is selling tickets on a $400 worth of gift cards. 
(Coop, Amazon, Visa, Indigo) 

Contact any curling club member to purchase tickets or stop by the Coop Gas Bar,  
Big Sky Agencies, or Rockglen-Killdeer Credit Union to purchase tickets.   

Tickets are $5 per ticket. 

Draw date, Feb. 10, 2024 (During last bonspiel) 
 

Find the Newsletter online at  

http://www.rockglentourism.com/newsletter/ 
 
 



Drop-in Centre News 

It is hard to believe that by the time you read this the month of January will be almost 

over, one twelfth of 2024 will have already passed.  We hope everyone had a very 

happy, relaxing, and memorable holiday season and that they successfully made it 

through the deep freeze that came in January. 
 

A large crowd attended our New Year’s Eve Day Potluck Dinner (turkey, ham, trimmings, plus). It was 

fantastic. We thank everyone for coming and helping to make it a wonderful event. An additional 

thank you is extended to those who did “extra” to make it special. 
 

With the coming of the New Year, membership fees for 2024 are now due. Thank you to the members 

who quickly purchased theirs without even a reminder. There is a sign-up sheet at the Centre. 
 

With the cold temperatures in January we had some furnace troubles. The exhaust pipe on the roof 

froze over. Thank you to Marilyn Thomas, Anne Stewart, and Eugene Ness for helping us avert serious 

problems.  
 

The coffee crowd has been slow due to the extreme cold also, but hopefully we are getting a nice 

reprieve in the weather soon and people will be out and about and stopping by again. 
 

Chair Yoga on January 3rd and 5th was very well attended and received. The participants greatly 

appreciated Sally Mulvena for her awesome instruction. There was a desire expressed for further 

classes so that may be a possibility. Time will tell. I will keep you posted. 

 

The Open Mic Concert on January 18th was awesome. Despite the cold lots of toe tapping 

was happening. Mark your calendars for the next one on February 15th at 7:30 pm. 

 

There was a small crowd for the January 21st Potluck Dinner but the company and meal were still very 

enjoyable. We all had weather to discuss as surprisingly, it was actually raining while we were eating, 

with the temperature being -6 degrees Celsius. The next Potluck is scheduled for Sunday, February 

18th at 1:00 pm. 
 

Bingo took place on December 28th and January 25, and the next one will be on 

February 22nd at 7:00pm. Check out the new Facebook page (Rockglen New 

Horizons Drop-in Centre) for information about Centre events as well as the rules 

of play for Bingo. They keep changing. The contact person for the Facebook page is 

Paul Green (306- 288-7404).  

 

The next Director’s Meeting will be held on February 14th at 1:00 pm. 

The Annual Meeting of the Membership will be held on  

Wednesday, March 13th at 1:00pm. 

Take note of this important date as all members are asked to attend, if at all possible. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Family Day 
Monday, February 19th 



 

Hello 2024! We would like to remind everyone to send in your 

funding applications anytime, we review them quarterly. We would 

also like to thank and say farewell to our member Luke Oulton, you 

will be missed and your help was greatly appreciated. Make sure to 

follow us on Facebook.  

Watch for our video draws on Facebook for Trip of the Month.  

Here are the recent winners:  

Dec Cash  Bonnie and Dean Gilliss  

Dec Trip  Kylla and Kassie Sabourin  

Jan Cash  Melissa Michael  

Jan Trip  Marshall Willis  
 

 

• Fund Application Deadline April12, 2024  

 

 

Funding applications can be submitted on line. You can either scan the QR Code or follow this link:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Rockglen-Rec-Fundraising-Committee-RREC-312707222859233 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grace Elizabeth Justus 
June 17, 1917 – December 16, 2023 

 

With sorrow, we announce that Grace Elizabeth Justus passed away peacefully the  

morning of December 16th, 2023—exactly 26 years and one week after her  

husband, Herbert (“Becky”).  She is also predeceased by her brother Garrould (1940),  

her sisters Dorothy (2008) and May (2022), and her son, Joseph (2018).   All who knew  

Grace would attest to her quick wit and zest for life.  Among her favorite activities were square dancing, 

singing in the church choir and playing card games.  She also enjoyed sightseeing, touring most of Canada 

and the US with her sisters and relatives. From the Great Depression and the War years, to well beyond the 

passing of a new millennium, Grace proved her name fitting.  Even at the extraordinary age of 106, she 

believed that time is fleeting and life is a gift.  She was a capable woman, a loving wife, mother and 

grandmother, a cherished friend, and a respected member of her community.   Grace is survived by her sister, 

Betty, her brother, Dick, and her son, Ron, along with five grandchildren (Bill, Kris, Steve, Phil and Angie) and 

several great grandchildren and great, great grandchildren.  God has called home a remarkable human being.  

We will greatly miss her. 

I hope that I see the world as you did  
because I know 

 a life with love is a life that's been lived 
 

A celebration of her life will be held in May 2024.  All are welcome. 
 

https://surveyheart.com/form/642db42c0806fc07de5ce975 

We encourage ANY community minded groups to submit a fund 

request application. If your group has a fundraising idea but needs 

funds to kickstart it we are glad to help as well. We review requests 

quarterly, our next deadline is April 12th, 2024. We thank you for 

your continued support!     
 

https://www.facebook.com/Rockglen-Rec-Fundraising-Committee-RREC-312707222859233


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rockglen & District Fire Protection Assoc. 

We are looking for interested persons to join the Fire Department. 

Training will be provided, we currently have one training evening per month, but maybe 
increased to 2 evenings.  

If interested or you have any questions, please contact either:  

Erwin Jackson at 306 476 7706 or  

Travis Montgomery at 306 640 7771 or  

Kyle Ellis at 306 476 7741  

We are also hosting a Wild Land Fire training course with instructors 
from Sask. Public Safety Agency starting Friday Feb. 2nd at 7PM at  
Rockglen Fire Hall and finishing Sat. Feb. 3rd at 5PM.  It is open to all in our community that 
assists at grass / crop fires: this would include grader, tractor, and water tender operators.  
Dinner will be supplied on Saturday and course will be at no cost to all attending.  

But please let Erwin Jackson at 306 476 7706 know if you plan on attending by Jan 30th, so 
arrangements can be made for seating and dinner, Thank You 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

R.M. of Poplar Valley #12 

The Next Meeting will be: 

Tuesday, February 13th 

(Please note the date change for February)  

Meeting dates are occasionally changed due to 
conflicts with other activities or events. 

Please contact the R.M. office if there are doubts 
about a particular meeting date. 

Meeting starts at 9am 

Respect is 
Earned. 

Honesty is 
Appreciated. 

Trust is 
Gained. 

Loyalty is 
Returned. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next Town of Rockglen  
Council Meeting is: 

February 21st @ 6:00pm 
(Please note the date change for February)  

 

DO WHAT 
IS RIGHT, 

NOT WHAT 
IS EASY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rockglen Minor Hockey 
Scheduled Home Games 

February Home games: 

▪ Friday Feb 9  at 6pm U9 vs Coronach 

▪ Saturday Feb 10  at 2pm U7 vs Coronach 

▪ Tuesday Feb 13  at 6:30pm U13 Provincial Game  

▪ Saturday Feb 24  at 12pm U9 vs Bengough 

▪ Saturday Feb 24  at 2pm U11 vs Gravelbourg 

▪ Sunday Feb 25  at 12pm U7 vs Kincaid 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Rockglen Rec Board 

Our next meeting will be: 

February 15th, 2024 

@ Noon 

At the Rockglen Library 
 
 



The Giving Game 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Before the holidays, Miss. Haubrich’s Grade 5/6 class helped some local residents decide how 

to distribute their Christmas season donations. Each student was given $25 to donate to a 

charity of their choice. Here are their wonderful picks:  
  

• Lance   Monkey Chow  

• Isiah   Help a Family Set Up a Home  

• Hadley  Bear and a Blanket for a Sick Kid in Hospital  

• Toryn   Help Send a Kid to Camp Woodboia  

• Jaxon   Fill the Plate (Food for the Hungry)  

• Dezmon  Shelter Box-Emergency Solar Lights After Disaster  

• Delancey  Saskatchewan Animal Rescue  

• Kayden  Rainbow Song Society-Music Makes a Difference  

• Trista   Saving the Amazon-Plants, Trees and Animals  

• Emmett  Fill and Barn for Thunder (Food for Wildlife)  

• Symone  Sponsor a Kitten  

• Dyxson  Alzheimer’s Society-Forget Me Not  

• Shay                Food for the Hungry-A Pair of Chickens to a Family  

• Austin   Ukrainian Aid  

• Miss H.  School Box Inc. Educational Package   
  

Thanks to all of you and Miss Haubrich, too, for playing The Giving Game, and making this 

such an exciting way to spread some Christmas cheer around the world.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teachers receive the 
most Valentine’s Day 

Cards 

9 Million people 
buy Valentines 
Gifts for their 

pets 

Conversation 
Hearts started 

as medical 
lozenges 

Over 36 
Million Heart 

Shaped 
Chocolate 
Boxes are 

Bought each 
Year. 

Groundhog Day 
was originally 

held on 
February 14 

Legend is that 
Cupid would 

shoot his 
arrow into 
people’s 

hearts which 
would make 
them fall in 

love! 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


